Dear Family and Friends,


The year 1999 is coming to a close and the last year of the 20th Century is starting.  We are all looking forward to a year of world peace and the continued good health for our loved ones.


The year 1999 was good to our family, not only Velma and I, but also for Chuck and his family.  The girls are growing up as seen in the photo in this card, and Jacqueline is already looking for a University to attend in September 2000.  


1999, we are a year older and happy to be here.  If when I was 49, someone told me that I would be around in the year 1999, I would have asked them what kind of cigarette they were smoking.  You see the male population in my family seldom lived beyond the age of 50.  Things were about the same in Velma’s family.  In previous times however, smoking and eating fatty meat was the norm, which is taboo today.  In addition, think of the many advances in the Medical field, medicines, treatment and operations.  To say nothing of the computer and the revolutions and resolutions it has created in the medical field.  


1999 has been a good year for us, March 17 and September 11 were happy days, we both attained the age of 78 and love it.  We had a great luncheon party with our 82nd Airborne Division Veterans friends here in the Palm Beach area.  Then on 22 October we celebrated our 57th Wedding Anniversary, with the same group.  In June the Quartermaster Corps kept us busy, for four days and nights that we spent in Fort Lee, Virginia, the home of the Quartermaster.  Bud was selected and inducted into the Quartermaster Regiment as a Distinguished Member of the Regiment.  The 603 Quartermaster Graves Registration Company, Bud’s World War II unit was selected as a Distinguished Unit of the Regiment.  Both awards were awarded on the basis of outstanding work, activities and operations in the area of Graves Registration. In addition, Bud was able to get the 603rd awarded The Meritorious Unit Commendation Award for the period September 1944 to May 1945, and the Meritorious Unit Achievement Commendation with Streamer, awarded by the Belgian Government in recognition of the 603’s contribution in the Liberation of Belgium in 1944. 
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      57th Wedding Anniversary           Distinguished Member of the Regiment         Distinguished Unit


Chuck was home in October for a couple of weeks, and we had a great visit.  The family could not make it due to school.  The girls are doing very well in school and in sports.  Danielle was selected to be a member of the varsity Basketball team; she was the only Freshman selected.  Meredith is still into Soccer, Flag Football (Quarterback and only girl), and Basketball.  Meredith was selected as the “Tournament’s Most Valuable Player” in the area Basketball Championship Tournament.  Yes, they won the Championship.  Jacqueline is too busy to participate in sports during her senior year, studying, tutoring and car pool.


During six weeks in July/August, we toured the USA as an 18th birthday present for Elise Mouroca of Magneville France, a town a short distance from Ste Mere Eglise.  We traveled North, South, West and East, and everything in between even into Mexico. She is the daughter of family friends we met in 1984 while in Europe for the 40th Anniversary of the landing in Normandy.  We had a wonderful trip and Elise said that the Grand Canyon was the most beautiful sight she had ever seen.  We went to Pikes Peak and Death Valley, then to California and a short visit with Chuck and family.  Elise had two 18th Birthday parties, one in Marietta, OH with Velma’s family and one in Los Angeles with Chuck and family.  It was a beautiful trip, over 9000 miles.


All in all 1999 was a very good year.  We pray it was also good to you.

Love, Velma and Bud

